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Winner Old Cars Weekly 
Golden Quill Award  

2012, 2013, 2014, 2015, 2017 

 

Winner CLC Web 
Site Merit Award 
2013,2014, 2015, 
2016 , 2017, 2018      

 

Story and Photos by 
Lifer  

 

Awarded Best CLC Regional Newsletter 2007-2008 

August Social Event      

 
Well, the forces of NTXCLC met at Babes Chicken Dinner House in Arlington, 
Texas for a delicious (but very noisy ) family style chicken dinner.  It was tasty 
and filling.  Then all sixteen of us drove a short distance to the Theater Arlington 
for our evening out on the town. There we were entertained by a wonderful com-
edy stage play called, “The Sweetest Swing In Baseball.” 
 
Synopsis: Dana Fielding is a hot commodity in the art world, but fear of failure after 
critical acclaim in her early career, and a recent disastrous gallery opening drives 
her to a suicide attempt. She finds herself in the mental ward, in this quirky comedy, 
enjoying the structured days. When she finds out her health insurance will only pay 
for a 10-day stay, she cooks up a scheme with two fellow patients to fool the doctors 
into believing she’s psychotic. Without knowing much about him, she takes on the 
personality of the troubled baseball star, Darryl Strawberry known for having 
“sweetest swing in baseball.” Michael an alcoholic, and Gary the stalker, coach the 
artist in Strawberry’s stats, while she instructs the would-be killer in the finer points 
of negative space. 
 

 The play was very light and funny and it was a relaxing event to visit with members and catch up with each others activities the last several 
months.  It was so good to see some members that we have not seen in 
quite sometime.  That being John and Vickie Barr, Helen and Frank 
Remes, Steve and Debbie Overby,  Johnnie Bills and Kathleen,  Jim and 
Judy Hanson, Richard Cross, Virginia Andrews, Pauline Johnston, Bill 
and Harriet Levy, and myself - Rubye . 
       
It was a great evening, enjoyed by all. Just need for more of you to attend 
our outings for the club including you that missed a great evening out of 
the Texas summer heat. 
 
Now, we have some very important business to attend to, that being Elec-
tion of Officers.  The Election of 2019-20 for NTXCLC shall take place 
in the coming weeks best held at our Regional Meet. So you or any and 
all members step up to the Plate for the process of nominating anyone 
who is willing to serve as a nominee to be an officer.  Any Region mem-
ber in good Standing shall be eligible to be nominated or to place 
your name or members in agreement to be placed on the ballot. So help 
the Nominating Committee by offering your service.  Chairman :  Debbie 
Overby  —email doverby@hotmail.com or call—214–343-3355. 
 
Happy Motoring, 
See you on the road. 

Rubye   

Story by Rubye Musser, Photos by Lifer 
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San Marcos Winner 
Photo by Allen Clark 

NTXCLC member John Terlingo’s 1984 Cadillac Eldorado won a 
Senior Wreath for Primary Class P-27: 1979-1985 Cadillac Eldora-
dos, and also a Past Presidents’ Preservation award at the Cadillac 
& LaSalle Grand National Meet, San Marcos, TX June 9, 2018.  

Congratulations, John, on such a fine example of this car. 
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Here are the up and coming activities that members and family and guests can plan for and participate 
in. 
  
September 23 and 24, 2018 Cadillac Fall Festival at the Cadillac & LaSalle Museum at the Gilmore Car Mu-
seum, Hickory Corners, Michigan. 
 
September   ???     Regional Meet 
                                            where  do you want it??  How about park in Waxahachie??? 
 
October 2018 Fall Festival Driving Tour to Winnsboro. 
 
November 10th ??  Remember our Veterans 
                                                need help,  call Rubye 
 
December 9th, Toys For Tots at Frank Kent Cadillac, Ft. Worth, TX. 
 
 
2019 CLC Grand National— Louisville, KY 
2020 CLC Grand National—Overland Park, KS 
2021 CLC National Driving Tour, Amarillo, TX 
See you & meet you on the road,    

Rubye     817 996  8066  
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If you are currently receiving your newsletter, The Standard Of The World, by mail, and would like faster service 
by email, please let the editor know (lifer@writeme.com).  Email newsletters are emailed on the first day of every 
month, where snail mail takes sometimes a few days longer.  Thank you. 
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Decades of Wheels Museum  
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“9,000 spaces to go and I feel like I just started.” 

 

 
It is the time of year to be thinking and sug-
gesting and asking any member to add their 
name to the Ballot for New Officers. 
 
The board needs all of you to take a place as 
an officer in what ever field you feel most 
qualified. 
 
We need new blood and new ideas and 
thoughts for the club to increase in number 
and new things to entice the members to show 
up at our activities. Any suggestions are wel-
comed so Please Speak Up. 
 
Call any board member or send your name 
to Debbie Overby  — email doverby@hotmail.com or 

call—214–343-3355. 

ELECTIONS 



 

 

 

Regional Meet at Southfork Ranch 

Photo by Lifer 
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Allanté Atlanta Car Club Annual Fall Cruise 
October 19, 20 and 21, 2018 

Can you feel the crispness in the air and the crackle of multi-colored leaves underfoot?  Take a deep breath and smell the cleanness of moun-
tain air and peaceful murmuring of a nearby creek.  Can you hear the leaves falling ~ No, not yet!  It is still summer!  Well, four years ago 
(October 2014) the Allante’ Atlanta Car Club (AACC) and invited guests (48 of us) caravanned to Little Switzerland, NC for a weekend of Al-
lante’ / XLR driving, good food, drinks and fellowship.  We stopped at Chimney Rock State Park for lunch and fun on the mountain. Unfortu-
nately this year the Chimney Rock State Park is closed due to a collapse of their mountain top parking level.  We don’t expect reopen-

ing this year.   

But that change just gives us an opportunity to explore other areas of Western North Carolina….so the Allanté Atlanta Car Club and all our 
invited guests will be caravanning to Dillsboro NC starting at 9:00 AM, Friday October 19 th to explore the Village and the surrounding area.  
And yes, retail therapy is included.   The trip will take us about 2-1/2 to 3 hours, with breaks and heavy leaf-looker traffic.  We will have lunch in 
Dillsboro at the Jarrett House around 11:30 am departing around 2:30 pm.  Tentative arrival at the Switzerland Inn is 4:30 / 5 pm.  The Allante’ 

Atlanta hospitality will start around 5:30 pm followed by dinner around 7pm. 

NOTE:  During the popular October “Leaf Season,” all hotel/motel rates are higher and not always available.   

The Switzerland Inn is a favorite for car clubs of every make, model and style.  If the weather is nice (not too cold, not too 
hot), we may be able to have an impromptu car show on the slopes of the Inn.  The rate for the AACC and our guests in 
the Lodge is $209/night for non-mountain view and $239/night for mountain view.  The Switzerland Inn also has suites in 

the chalets at $299/night if desired. We will have dinner at the Inn that night. 

Attractions in Little Switzerland include the artisan shops near the Inn, Emerald Village 
with cave and mine exploration tours, searching for emeralds, and an exciting drive on the famed 
“Diamondback Motorcycle and Sports Car Route.”  The Diamondback is 12 miles of “sweeping curves, 
amazing scenery and cool mountain breezes.”  Oh yes, it is loaded with switchbacks, s-curves and two lanes 
of smooth, well-marked pavement---NC 226A.  This will be a great opportunity to show off our Allantés and 

stretch our driving skills. Woo hoo!! 

We will drive sections of the Blue Ridge Parkway that has spectacular scenery 
for fall leaf colors with great scenic overlooks to stop and enjoy great opportuni-
ties for awesome photography.  After we drive the Diamondback and get our 
heartbeats back to normal we’ll head back on the Blue Ridge Parkway. 

We will return to the Switzerland Inn by 5pm to enjoy some rest before drinks and 
dinner at the Chalet Restaurant at 7 pm where we can order off the menu.  After 
dinner, we can relax by the fire pit on the deck to share our tales of adventure-

some driving with other guests (motorcyclists, other car drivers, each other).   

We will depart Sunday morning after breakfast for home, unless you wish to ex-

tend your visit in the NC Mountains. 

Attached is a reservation form to confirm your participation in our drive, and 
dinner Friday and Saturday nights at the Switzerland Inn (the Inn needs a head-
count to sufficiently provide fresh and delicious menus).  The Registration Fee 

of $30 will cover the expenses for your Registration Packet and gifts from your hosting Club, Allanté Atlanta Car Club. 

You will make your own reservations at the Switzerland Inn.  For those driving up or down to the Atlanta area on Thursday, we will provide 

rates and hotels near our rally point for your overnight stay.  Additional information will be forthcoming within the next few weeks. 

If you have questions, please contact Paula Vopelak at 404-788-6121 or at vopelakp@bellsouth.net for information.  The Atlanta Allanté 
Car Club is looking forward to hosting our Allante’ friends from Illinois, Florida, North and South Carolina, Tennessee, Alabama, Texas and 
Georgia.  All Allante’ owners and Cadillac LaSalle members are invited to join us for the drive and weekend.  A full itinerary will be 
emailed to everyone registered no later than mid-September.  Route maps will be provided at our Rally Point at our Drivers Meeting 
and at Dillsboro for those meeting us there.  

http://www.diamondbacknc.com/db_loop_route.html
http://www.blueridgeheritage.com/
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Cadillac & LaSalle Club News 

Cadillac Fall Festival 

Sept 20-23, 2018 

Cadillac & LaSalle Club Museum and Re-

search Center Inc. 
All CLC/CLCMRC Members, 

The Cadillac Fall Festivals of the past, sponsored by your Cadillac & LaSalle Club Museum & Research Center have 

been enjoyed by many. But, there were others who asked for more. So, this year we are offering: 

• Great Cadillacs and LaSalles! 

• Great Schedule of Events 

• A great Driving Tour 

• Automotive Personalities 

• Private Collection Tour* 

• Cadillac Allanté is the featured marque; there will be one of every year and color. 

DETAILS:  

• DATE:  Sept 20-23, 2018 

• LOCATION:  Cadillac & LaSalle Club Museum and Research Center Inc. @ Gilmore Car Museum. 6865 W Hick-

ory Rd. . Hickory Corners, MI 49060 

SCHEDULE OF EVENTS:  Click here for the schedule of events    https://www.cadillacfallfestival.com/schedule 

REGISTER: Click here for the registration form    https://docs.wixstatic.com/ugd/

e82acb_5bf591eb93ae41b9811c61b9d9a5cac4.pdf 

For more information visit the Fall Festival website - www.cadillacfallfestival.com. 

I am looking forward to seeing you in September. 

William C. "Bill" Anderson, P.E. 

President & Chairman of the Board 

Cadillac & LaSalle Club Museum & Research Center 

2198 Johns Hopkins Road 

Gambrills, MD 21054 

(443) 994-5455 

Rivsrgr8@aol.com 

 

https://www.cadillaclasalleclub.org/link.asp?e=Lifer@writeme.com&job=3435088&ymlink=261978933&finalurl=https%3A%2F%2Fwww%2Ecadillacfallfestival%2Ecom%2Fschedule
https://www.cadillaclasalleclub.org/link.asp?e=Lifer@writeme.com&job=3435088&ymlink=261978933&finalurl=https%3A%2F%2Fdocs%2Ewixstatic%2Ecom%2Fugd%2Fe82acb%5F5bf591eb93ae41b9811c61b9d9a5cac4%2Epdf
https://www.cadillaclasalleclub.org/link.asp?e=Lifer@writeme.com&job=3435088&ymlink=261978933&finalurl=https%3A%2F%2Fwww%2Ecadillaclasalleclub%2Eorg%2Fwww%2Ecadillacfallfestival%2Ecom
https://www.cadillaclasalleclub.org/link.asp?e=Lifer@writeme.com&job=3435088&ymlink=261978933&finalurl=http%3A%2F%2Fwww%2Ecadillaclasallemuseum%2Eorg%2F
Rivsrgr8@aol.com
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Classified Ads – for 3 months Members: free, Non-members -$35 for three lines for 
three months.  $50 for ad with photo. No credit for early cancellation.  For additional 
rates contact Rubye Musser at 817 996-8066   

Rumor has it that Cadillac’s User Experience touchscreen get a rotary 
knob in all models for 2019.  Thank goodness.  The touchscreen is a real 
Division-of-Attention safety hazard without this much-asked-for knob. 
 
On page one we could tell you that our hungry club diners were members of the 
Clean Plate club, but actually the picture was taken before a huge load of chicken, 
corn, beans, salad, and rolls were delivered to our table. And when we done, we 
were still smiling.   
 
In case you missed it, Dick’s Classic Car Garage in San Marcos, will close as of 
December 31st.  If you click on this link, it opens a really good article about the 
museum.   
https://www.hemmings.com/blog/2018/08/03/dicks-classic-car-garage-announces-
its-closure-and-transition-to-non-operating-private-foundation/?refer=news 

 

Classifieds 
1948  6207 Cadillac Coupe  ( Series 62 “Fastback” ). The car is in good condition and well maintained. The 
car belonged to the late  North Texas member Jess Shyrack, and it would be a plus to “keep it in the family.” 
The’48 has been designated as a Milestone Car as this model was the last to have the 

Flat Head V-8 motor and the first to have fender fins. All woodgrain on dash and garnish moldings have been 
refreshed in excellent quality. 

$26,500. Jim Edwards. (940) 592.4874. jdedwod@gmail.com (AUG) 



 

 

 

 
     Karen  Phillips 
     Dave Eckberg 
     Cecil Thompson  
     Reagan Hammett 
     Mary Ruhling 
     Tony Yates 
      Bob Musser 
 
 

 May  God Bless  Each of you  

Rubye       817 996-8066 
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There are 16 car clubs that manage the Pate Swap Meet each year.  If every member of the North Texas Region Cadillac & 
LaSalle club recruited just one new member each, we would be the biggest club in the swap meet.  Remember, the member 
count, besides meaning a more fun and interesting club, gets the club a bigger share of the Pate income. 
 
If a member obtains 5 or more new members to the NTXCLC they will receive a free Club Shirt at the annual Christmas dinner. 
 
 

COMMERCIAL ADVERTISING PRICES  

FOR NTXCLC NEWSLETTER "The Standard Of The World" 
Your business will be advertising to car lovers and enthusiasts across the United States, Europe, Asia, and Australia. 

For one full year,  

12 issues —  $50.00 – Business card size,    

$75.00 – 1/8 page,    $125.00 – Quarter page,     

$250.00 – Half page,    $500.00 – Full page.     

If you have a special request contact us for rates. Contact Rubye Musser (rubyemusser@gmail.com) or Bill Levy 

(lifer@writeme.com) for an application or special request. 

Welcome New and Renewed Members: 
 

Wallace Whitworth, Sr., Springtown, TX, 1966 Cadillac Eldorado  

 

For membership information— 

Contact Bill Haesslein at 

billhsln@airmail.net 
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President:  Rubye Musser 

 (817) 996-8066  rubyemusser@gmail.com 
Vice President:  Bill Ische 
 ische.tx@gmail.com 
Secretary:  Terry Graham  
 tzgraham@flash.net   
Treasurer:  Jim Hanson     
                Jam_Han@msn.com 
Webmaster:  Minnie Bedrick 

 rudminbed@centurylink.net 
Membership:  Bill Haesslein 
 billhsln@airmail.net 
Assistant Membership:   
Activities : Rubye Musser 

 (817) 996-8066  rubyemusser@gmail.com 
Assistant Activities:  
Sunshine: Rubye Musser 
 rubyemusser@gmail.com 
Newsletter Editor & Distribution:   Bill Levy 
 (214) 563-1033  lifer@writeme.com 
Newsletter Printer: Greg Neiberding 
 
Pate Director:  Bill Levy 

Pate Director Assistant:   

Historians:   

Directors: Jeff Podmers, Richard Cross 
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Please let our advertisers know that you saw their ad in the Standard 
Of The World newsletter of the North Texas Region of the Cadillac & 
LaSalle Club 

NTXCLC Board Meetings 3rd Saturday of even months, 1:00 p.m. at Willhoite’s in Grapevine, TX. 

Next meeting October 20, 2018 1:00 p.m.   

mailto:tzgraham@flash.net
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Awarded Best CLC  
Regional Newsletter  

2007-2008 

NTXCLC  

October 2018 Fall Festival Driving Tour to  
Winnsboro. 
——September 23 and 24, 2018 Cadillac Fall Festi-
val at the Cadillac & LaSalle Museum at the  
Gilmore Car Museum, Hickory Corners, Michigan.  
 
December 9th, Toys For Tots at Frank Kent Cadillac, 
Ft. Worth, TX.  
 
 
2019 CLC Grand National— Louisville, KY 
2020 CLC Grand National—Overland Park, KS 
2021 CLC National Driving Tour, Amarillo, TX 
—————————————————————- 
 
 
 

Cars and Coffee,  Sept 1st, Oct 6, 7 a.m. – 11 a.m..  Gates 
open at 6:00 a.m. Be in place by 6:45 for a reserved spot on Cadil-
lac Row as the big lot fills up very fast.  So get there early.    6800 
Dallas Parkway, Plano TX 75024. Email lifer@writeme.com if you 
have any questions. 

Note: We eat breakfast at the Crossroads Diner,17194 Preston 

Rd. (actually on Campbell Road), Dallas, 75252  after Cars 
and Coffee, @9:00 a.m. Join us. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Send any corrections, complaints, compliments, discussions,  and/or additions to: 
Bill (Lifer) Levy       lifer@writeme.com    214 563-1033 

 

Awarded  Old Cars Weekly 
Golden Quill 2012, 2013, 

2014,2015 

Awarded  CLC  Web Site Of 
Merit Award 2013, 2014, 

2015 

 
The Standard Of The World is published monthly and 
mailed First Class or emailed to all NTXCLC members on 
the current roster, member of the CLC, and selected oth-
ers. Copyright ©2014, 2015, 2016, 2017,2018 North 
Texas Region Cadillac and LaSalle Club. Other CLC Re-
gions may reprint articles without permission as long as 
attribution is given. The deadline for submission is the 
20th day of the month prior to issue date. ALL NTXCLC 
members are encouraged to submit articles, letters and 
photos to the Editor for publication. Cadillac and the Cadil-
lac Wreath & Crest are registered trademarks of Cadillac 
and General Motors. 


